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PER CURIAM:*

Zbigniew M. Wojcik sued his former employer, the University of
Texas at San Antonio (UTSA), for employment discrimination under
Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended at 42 U.S.C.
§2000e, et seq.  Wojcik, a native of Poland, alleges he was denied
tenure because of his national origin.  The district court granted
summary judgment for the defendant.  Wojcik appeals.

As is well known, in a Title VII case the plaintiff must first
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establish a prima facie case of discrimination.  To establish a
prima facie case in the context of a denial of tenure, the
plaintiff must show that: (1) he belongs to a protected group, (2)
he was qualified for tenure, and (3) he was denied tenure in
circumstances permitting an interference of discrimination.1  If
the plaintiff establishes a prima facie case, then he has raised a
presumption of discrimination and the burden shifts to the
defendant to articulate some legitimate, non-discriminatory reason
for the challenged action.2  If the defendant meets this burden by
presenting evidence which, if believed by the trier of fact, would
support a finding that unlawful discrimination was not the cause of
the employment action, then the presumption raised by the
plaintiff’s prima facie case essentially disappears, and the
plaintiff is left with the ultimate burden, which has never left
him: that of proving that the defendant intentionally discriminated
against him.3

Other circuits have recognized that tenure decisions in
colleges and universities involve considerations that set them
apart from other kinds of employment decisions.4  Those factors
are: (1) tenure contracts require unusual commitments as to time
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and collegial relationships, (2) academic tenure decisions are
often non-competitive, (3) tenure decisions are usually highly
decentralized, (4) the number of factors considered in tenure
decisions is quite extensive, and (5) tenure decisions are a source
of unusually great disagreement.5

Tenure decisions are not, however, exempt from judicial
scrutiny under Title VII.  To prove a prima facie case, a plaintiff
may be able to show “departures from procedural regularity”,
“conventional evidence of bias on the part of individuals
involved”, or that the plaintiff is found to be qualified for
tenure by “some significant portion of the departmental faculty,
referrants or other scholars in the particular field”.6

In this case, the district court carefully considered the
special considerations outlined in Zahorik and concluded, based on
undisputed facts, that there was no evidence that unlawful
discrimination played a role in UTSA’s decision to deny tenure to
Wojcik.  Based on our de novo review of the record, we find that
the summary judgment was appropriate.  Accordingly, the district
court is AFFIRMED.


